Hi Le Phare families!

Welcome to warmer weather and longer and brighter evenings!

Hoping everyone is enjoying this warm spring weather and ready for Easter. Happy Ramadan to
all those celebrating.

We have persevered for the last two years and everyone is working hard to get back to pre
Covid routines. With news of classes being closed due to staff shortages, we can all do our
part to keep each other safe. Masking and staying home when sick are two ways we can keep
covid numbers lower in our school. As we also learned this week, keeping windows open and
taking advantage of outdoor learning opportunities are some of the many strategies being
implemented at LePhare to minimize the impact of rising cases.

There are some developments going on that we would like to share with you.

e Lunch Program - We have received a go from the school board that we can start lunch
programs again. Thank you for your feedback and responses. Many parents agreed to
start with Pizza. We are still coordinating with the Lunch box team. More information to
follow in the school council meeting.

e Planning for year end staff appreciation and Grade 5 graduation celebration. We
would like you to please provide your inputs, suggestions and ideas.

YOU'RE INVITED

Please know you are always invited to join our Council Meetings to share your ideas with other
parents, teachers and Principals. Next meeting is on April 19th, at 7pm. The Agenda is

attached. This is the link: meet.google.com/fvz-saxw-mdu.

Wishing you a sunny and smiling spring,

School Council, Le Phare Elementary School
1965 Naskapi Drive, Ottawa

Web: https://lepharees.ocdsb.ca/school_council
Email: SC-LePhareES@ocdsb.ca

Twitter: @LephareCouncil
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